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Claimant/appellant, Jennifer Havemann, appealed the reference 02 through 08 decisions, dated 
January 19, 2023, which denied unemployment insurance benefits. 

A telephone hearing, for a total of 22 companion cases, was scheduled for February 15, 2023.  
On February 7, 2023, claimant’s counsel, Nicole Merrill, requested a postponement due to a 
scheduling conflict.  The administrative law judge concludes that good cause has been shown, 
and accordingly, the claimant’s request to postpone is GRANTED.  The hearing will be 
rescheduled for February 23, 2023, to begin at 9:00 a.m. 

The parties are reminded that any proposed documents or exhibits must be sent to the UI 
Appeals Bureau and the other two parties.  The parties may exchange correspondence and 
documents via email, fax, or written mail. 

For the ease of handling, parties are directed to submit only one hearing packet which will be 
applied to all hearings scheduled with the parties for February 23, 2023.  Please do not send 
multiple sets of exhibits or individual sets of exhibits for individual hearings. 

The Iowa Workforce Development Investigation and Recovery Unit is directed to submit 
proposed exhibits pre-labeled as D-1, D-2, etc. 

Any proposed exhibits on behalf of the claimant shall be submitted pre-labeled alphabetically as 
A, B, C, etc. 

Any proposed exhibits on behalf of the employer shall be submitted as E-1, E-2, etc. 

The parties are reminded to read both sides of the hearing notices and to follow the instructions 
for participation.  Should the parties wish to call witnesses to participate in the hearing, the 
witnesses should be provided with the administrative law judge’s conference line number as it 
appears on the hearing notice, and witnesses should be directed to call in at the time of the 
hearing in order to participate.   

Should any party have any additional questions or concerns, they are directed to call the UI 
Appeals Bureau at 1-800-532-1483. 
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ORDERED:  The hearing scheduled for February 15, 2023, is postponed.  New notices of 
telephone hearing for the hearing now scheduled for February 23, 2023, at 9:00 a.m., will be 
mailed with proper notice to the parties.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Alexis D. Rowe 
Administrative Law Judge 
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